Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
June 13, 2018, 6:00 PM

Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, June 13, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Denise Koplar-Director, Laurie Lyons-Director, Bob Marley-Director and Vern Olsen-Director. Richard Balderson-Director was absent with reason.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/Treasurer was also present. 

Approval of May 9, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes
Georgia read minutes from the board meeting held on May 9, 2018 and the minutes from the town hall held on June 9, 2018.  A motion was made by Laurie to accept the minutes as read, seconded for approval by Vern.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Treasurer Report
Georgia read the Treasurer Report for May, 2018.  All account balances were read. The accounts for the month of May, 2018 total was $23,179.71. A motion was made by Laurie to accept treasurer report as read, seconded for approval by Bob.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activities Committee Report
Laurie went over the activities for July.  The activities planned for July are Ice Cream Social, Movie and Pizza and BBQ.  Total budget for June is $546.00. A motion was made by Bob to accept Activity report as read, seconded for approval by Vern.  All in favor, motion carried.  A seminar sponsored by Bankers Life will be on July 14.  They will have a catered chicken dinner.

Business Operations
Roger Hebert turned in his resignation from the board effective on May 16, 2018.

Other business
[bookmark: _GoBack]Laurie voiced concerns about children having pool passes for the whole summer.  The prospectus states that passes are to be issued for 2 weeks at a time.  Rules can be changed with managers approval.  The issue needs to be address by upper management.  The problem with the trash pickup was addressed to Dave.  The question was asked about private sales of mobile homes.  Are the residents going through the background check?  Vern talked about how the park has gone downhill in the last 3 years.  Homes still have traps on them and a rental unit has been trashed.  Code enforcement should be giving Dave a report about homes that are not complying with the rules and regulations.


Meeting adjourned at 6:58 PM. 

